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Dear Baseball Players & Fans, 

 

On behalf of the City of Joliet, I would like to welcome you to the 2025 IHSA 3A and 4A Boys 

Baseball State Finals. We are excited to host your team, coaches, parents, and fans to Slammer’s 

Stadium. 

It is a welcome sight to see high school baseball teams from all over the state, gathering again in 

downtown Joliet for two days of competition, athleticism, and sportsmanship. 

While you are here, I hope you will take some time with your family, friends, and team to 

explore our city. Downtown Joliet is home to several unique attractions, eateries and 

entertainment venues and just beyond our downtown lies historic neighborhoods, acres of forest 

preserve and trails, and retailers waiting to be discovered. Please take a few moments to review 

all Joliet has to offer by visiting www.visitjoliet.com. 

Once again, welcome to Joliet and Slammer’s Stadium! Good Luck to all players, coaches, and 

fans. Enjoy your time here in the City of Champions. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Terry D’Arcy 

Mayor 

 

https://www.visitjoliet.com/

